
 

 

MAYOR LINDA GORTON   CHARLIE LANTER 

   DIRECTOR 

   GRANTS & SPECIAL PROGRAMS 

 
 
TO:  LINDA GORTON, MAYOR 
  URBAN COUNTY COUNCIL 
 
FROM: CHARLIE LANTER, DIRECTOR 
  DIVISION OF GRANTS AND SPECIAL PROGRAMS 
 
DATE: FEBRUARY 13, 2020 
 
SUBJECT: Increase Contract Amount for Bell Engineering Services for Jacobson Park 

Roadway Widening  
 
Request: Council authorization to increase contract amount for Bell Engineering Services due to 
contract modifications for additional Geotechnical testing for Jacobson Park Roadway Widening 
cost not to exceed $4,500. 
 
Purpose of the Request: On June 21, 2018 (Resolution 400-2018), Council authorized the 
acceptance of $1,326,500 in federal funds under the Chemical Stockpile Emergency 
Preparedness Program (CSEPP) for FY 2018. Within that budget were funds approved for 
engineering design work to widen the road over the causeway at Jacobson Park. 
 
The Division of Emergency Management issued RFP 42-2019 accept proposal from Bell 
Engineering for $44,150.  In contract Section A Paragraph 1 Scope of Work and Consultant 
Services Agreement Section 2 – Additional Services.  The additional $4,500 funds will be used 
for Geotechnical testing for precast arch solution.  The initial proposal for a precast box culvert 
did not meet the structural requirements of the roadway.  Funds are budgeted. 
 
The cost in this budget year and future budget years:  Total cost for this FY is $4,500. No 
costs are anticipated for future budget years. 
 
Are the funds budgeted?  Yes.  
 
Fund Dept ID Section Account Project Activity Bud 

Ref 
Amount 

3200 505201 0001 91715 CSEPP_2018 18-KY-FAY-478 2018 $4,500 
 
 
File Number:  0228-20 
 
Director/Commissioner:  Dugger/Armstrong 
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